CONCILIATION – WORKING TIME DIRECTIVE  16/5/00

(Final debate)

I would very much like to thank Mme Smet, our rapporteur, for the excellent work she has done during the course of this entire process. She has managed to make progress in the face of the tensions between the high expectations from those whose lives will be affected by these decisions and the difficulties and some intransigence presented by certain member states. I speak as my Group’s representative on the Parliamentary team in these negotiations.

This is a health and safety issue for both the workers concerned and for the public.

While I recognise that junior doctors are not the only group affected by this proposed Directive, this issue has proved the most difficult.

I have been deeply concerned at some of the arguments put forward by national government concerning doctors in training, which said that other aspects of health provision could be threatened if the reduction of working time for this group was brought in any more quickly. I cannot understand why it is less important for these workers to have reasonable working hours than any other group of health workers. Are junior doctors in some countries some sort of superhuman who can do without adequate rest?

The mother of one such trainee doctor, said that she would be writing to Tony and Cherie Blair to ask them if they would be happy if their new baby were to be delivered by a tired, stressed-out junior doctor: remembering that sustained wakefulness of 24 hours can have similar effects in reaction times and impairing thought processes to those which mean you would be considered too drunk to drive in many member states. I consider that to be a real health and safety issue, requiring rapid action.

So we must all be clear that 9 years has to be seen as a limit, anything more is an aberration. Any country not managing that should not be surprised if they find their staff moving to other countries which have managed to implement more modern working practices. The stepped approach proposed must not be used to simply give a redefinition of working time,  such as removing meal breaks or time on call but not actually treating patients – which would simply be following the bad practices recently tried out by certain burger chains. However, at least some of those chains pay their part-time 17 year-old staff more per hour than some junior doctors gets in overtime payment.

I would like to congratulate in advance those member states that will meet their obligations under these proposals. The progress of others will be monitored very carefully.

Regretfully, my Group will be unable to fully support the proposals overall, despite the improvements Mme Smet and the Parliament team have been able to obtain.
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